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Board Members present:  Gladys Christensen, Rick Gibson, Dan Miller, Dr. Debra Banks, Jack Yarrington 
 
Staff present:   Dr. Jackie, Elliott, President/CEO 
   Jenni Cardenas, Interim Vice President Student Services    
   Brandi Clark, Vice President Talent Development 
   Dr. Mary Kay Gilliland, Vice President Academic Affairs   
   Chris Wodka, Vice President Business Affairs/CFO 
   Mary Lou Hernandez, Executive Assistant 
   Karen Hindhede, Professor of English, District Division Chair – Literacy Arts and Languages 
   Tatiana Keeling, Professor of English 
   Nicole Costales, Student Services Generalist 
   Andrew Clegg, Director, Title V 
  

A Presentation on Guided Pathways was presented to the Board.  The Guided Pathways reform has 
become a national movement in community colleges.  As of Spring 2018, more than 250 community 
colleges have committed to undertaking large scale guided pathways reforms as part of national, state 
or regional efforts.  For successful Guided Pathways institutions, on average, retention rates rose by 
12% and completion rates by 18%. 
 
 
No formal District Governing Board decisions were made. 
 


